
San Luis Obispo Duplicate Bridge Club                                                                                          

Board Minutes for February 9, 2015 

The meeting was called to order by President Bill Ringbom at 4:03 P.M. Board members Mary 

Neal, Jean Wilson, Leda Fields, Don Alderman, Bob Clark and Club Manager Barbara Weiss 

were present.  Bill Donovan was absent. 

Minutes: of the December 12, 2014 were approved via e-mail.  

Treasurer’s Report: The balance as of December31, 2014 was $3993.75. Net income for 

December was ($1604.31). The month’s table count was 89. Income for the year ending in 2014 

was ($564.21). The balance as of January 31 2015 was $5770.60 Net income for January 

was$201.16. The table count was 106. 

Club Manager’s Report: The announcements at the beginning of the game are to be kept to a 

minimum.  

There was a motion made by Bob Clark that people needed to be here by 12:25 in order to play 

in the game. It was seconded by Jean Wilson. The motion passed with Leda Fields voting against 

and Bill Ringbom abstaining. 

Due to popularity we will schedule one Swiss per quarter preferably close to local sectionals. 

Old Business:  The Senior Center sent a Thank You card for our donation in December. 

New Business: Bob Clark said thank you for the flowers in December. 

Gail Lapins will be doing two lessons in February and two in March. A free play will be given to 

any new players will be given a free play. 

Leda volunteered to organize a Thank You card from the students. 

Leda was given the authority to give free plays to a Tuesday night bridge group. 

The meeting was adjourned at 4:45. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Leda Fields  

 


